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AARP is honored to be participating in the 41" Session of the UN Commission on Population and
Development (CPD). We are pleased to join government delegations and civil society
organizations for these important deliberations on the challenges of population distribution,
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and in most developing countries, a contimuum-of-care infrastructure does not exist to absorb
them. Second, urbanization tends to expand income inequality, increasing the number of urban
poor who cannot afford urban housing. And third, the rate of urban growth in developing
countries is outpacing the capacity of cities to provide for citizens, leaving millions in limbo. In
short, the consequences of a large-scale urban migration on clder people in developing countries
are difficult to know, but seem tenuous at best.

In its work, AARP has defined a “livable community” to be one that has affordable and
appropriate housing, supportive comrunity features and services, and adequate mobility options,
which together facilitate personal independence and the engagement of residents in civic and
social life. Despite the fact that community design clearly impacts the aging, the special needs of
older peopie are often ignored in the drafting of community plans.

On this point, AARP is pleased to note three recommendations in the SG’s Report that address



